
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OSHWAL ACADEMY NIROBI 

JUNIOR HIGH 

“COMPASS FOR LIFE SKILLS” 

TERM 3 WEEK 2 NEWSLETTER 
2021 

HEAD’S MESSAGE 

 FINAL IGCSE EXAMS ONGOING 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
We have come to the end of the second week of term 
three. From the teachers, students have settled very 
impressively and are embracing online teaching and 
learning plausibly. As we move on in the term, I would 
like to let you know the following information: 
 

1. The assessment mode for this term will include 
a midterm test for years 7 to 10 and an End of 
Term examination. As usual, we take 
attendance very seriously and it will contribute 
10% towards End of Term 3 final mark and 
grade. Midterm tests will contribute 20% while 
End of Term 3 Exams will contribute 70%. 

2. The very important exercise of subject selection 
talk for Year 9 will be held on the 12th May 
2021. They will be taken through by SLT team, 
Heads of department and subject specialist 
teachers for new subjects in Key Stage 4. 

3. Parents are once more reminded to urgently 
forward updated E-mail addresses to school in 
order to receive school communications. We 
have noted that a good number of parents are 
not receiving school communications due to the 
school using an E-mail no longer in service. 
Kindly forward one dedicated E-mail address 
where all school mails will be forwarded. 
 

God Bless You All 
 
Regards 
Mrs. Kekul Patel – Junior High Head of School 
 
 
 
 

Cambridge final IGCSE examinations continue in 
earnest. Year 11 parents are advised to study 
the timetable carefully so that students don’t 
miss out on any exam paper. Further, Year 11 
students are requested to study the IGCSE 
timetable for any clashes especially now that 
they will be starting to take more than two 
exam papers in a day.  
 
 

 To Year 9 parents…. 
 

As we prepare to take your children through 
the subject-selection for IGCSE starting in year 
10, we would like you to start (if you haven’t 
done so) a serious conversation about your 
child’s future ambitions concerning career(s). 
This is because the subjects chosen for IGCSE 
will impact heavily on subject selection at A 
level for your child’s career choice in 
University/College. Parents will also be taken 
through the subject selection forum on 
Saturday 15th May 2021. This will be online via 
Microsoft Teams account. 
 



 
  

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

YEAR 11 GERMAN IGCSE EXAMINATIONS 
IN PICTURES 



 
  

UNIVERSITY OF WATERLOO MATHS CONTEST IN 
PICTURES 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 
  

 
 
 
 
 


